WYNDFIELD HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Meeting Date:  November 1, 2009, 7:00-9:00 p.m.
Location:  14256 Wyndfield Circle

Board of Directors in Attendance:
Kenneth Dickinson
Dockey Dickinson 
Craig Jonson
Burke Williams
Jeanne Coffer
Dick Bailey
Grayson Hale

Directors Absent: Benjamin Blackwell

I. Old Business.
The meeting began with Grayson Hale calling the meeting to order, indicating that each of the Board members had previously read and by written communication among the board, approved the minutes from the prior meeting.  Those minutes were posted on the Wyndfield website shortly following the last meeting.  

Next, Mr. Hale and Mr. Jonson, as participants in the Wyndfield entrance sign initiative, updated the Board on where that committee stands.  They informed the board on which sign had been chosen by the neighborhood and that it was their understanding that construction was to begin as quickly as possible following the completion of a building a permit. 

II. Treasurer’s Report.
Next, Dick Bailey handed out a Treasurer’s Report that indicated that the HOA had a bank balance of $449.76 as of October 7, 2009.  Mr. Bailey indicated that he had been out of town for an extended period and that an update of the HOA’s financial status would be available at the next board meeting.  Mr. Bailey indicated that there were 51 dues paying members out of the 71 homeowners in Wyndfield.

III. New Business.

Next, the board discussed the financial status of the HOA.  It was noted that an inquiry had been made by a neighbor as to why the HOA’s balance had declined the last few years.  Members of the board who have served for the last few years provided some history to help clarify why the balance has declined, stating it had occurred principally for these reasons:  (i) the number of dues paying members is low so any expense (i.e., a neighborhood event such a picnic) materially adversely impacts the cash balance; (ii) the end of the year balance is always lower than first of the year as dues statements are generally sent out the first of the calendar year so 2010 dues should replenish the bank account in the first part of 2010; and (iii) in an effort to obtain participation from the neighbors who weren’t dues paying members, the board had offered a “two for one” special around 2007/2008—in essence, it asked neighbors to pay one year of dues and they would receive credit for paying two years of dues—this resulted in a “missed” year of dues payments.

The next item on the agenda was the establishment of a budget.  The Board discussed the various aspects of the budget and it was resolved that Dockey Dickinson would prepare an initial a budget setting forth (i) the current obligations of the HOA (i.e., the electrical payments for the entrance sign light and mowing along Six Forks); and (ii) a listing of activities previously sponsored by the HOA (i.e., BBQ, holiday party, bonfire, one-time curbside debris pick-up event, etc.).  Once the required expenses and possible discretionary activities has have been identified and a line-item budget has been created, the board can analyze which events and obligations it can pursue given the limited resources of the HOA  and then present the budget to the neighborhood.  Also, Craig Jonson agreed to obtain an additional quote from a qualified landscaping company to help determine whether the current landscaping/mowing costs could be lowered.

The next order of new business was to review a sketch of  design for “SLOW--Children at Play” sign that had been proposed for inclusion in the neighborhood. The signs would be all wooden so as to blend with the natural scenery of the neighborhood.  Attached is a preliminary draft of the signs.  Dockey Dickinson generously agreed to donate the signs since the HOA has insufficient funds to pay for them.  It was preliminary determined that four (4) signs would be obtained.  Dockey Dickinson would work with the producer of the signs to move the project forward.  The location of the signs has not been established other than to say that the board believed that the signs should be placed on the roads where drivers can, and often do, reach speeds well in excess of the posted limit.  Accordingly, the board felt that no signs would be needed on the “circles.”  Once the signs are obtained, appropriate homeowners on Wyndfield and Allison would be contacted to determine whether they would allow a sign to be placed in their yard.  The board invites anyone in the neighborhood to provide feedback on the signs and their location.

Next, Grayson Hale informed the board that he had a meeting with Mr. Jim Love and Harlan Brunais to hear their concerns about the board’s October 15th letter to the neighborhood, which they believed wrongly singled out Mr. Love.  Mr. Hale conveyed to the board their concerns and requests.  After a discussion, a majority of the board members believed that it was best to move forward and focus on the board’s goals previously outlined in the October 15 letter.

The next order of business was the discussion of creating new bylaws in order to clarify the existing bylaws and the holding of an annual meeting.  Nothing was definitively determined so the topics were tabled until the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned around 9:00 p.m. Grayson Hale followed up after the meeting to indicate that at the next meeting the board should address the election of officers and the election of an architectural committee.  The date and location of the next meeting has not been set.

* * * *  
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